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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH

UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL (URC)

Meeting #8
February 21, 2012
BROTMAN HALL 302

1:00PM – 3:00PM
1.  The meeting was called to order at 1:00pm with the following persons present:   

Officers:  Praveen Soni, Chair, Carol Perruso-Brown, Vice Chair, Sharon Guthrie, Secretary

Members:  Tina Arora, Ryan Beck, Ali Chu, Nicky Genovese, DeeDee Green, Doug Harris, Marianne Hata, Nathan Jensen, Ann Johnson, Ted Kadowaki, Pat Kearney, Tom Kelty, Michael Losquadro, Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz, Kaoru Oguri, Nancy Quam-Wickham, Paul Ratanasiripong, Maria Slaughter, Jalal Torabzadeh, Henry Wu, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist.
Excused:  Lou Caron, Doug Butler, Terie Bostic, Yolanda Green 
2. The agenda for the meeting was approved.
3. The minutes of the February 7, 2011 were approved with one correction:  Rosa Moreno-Alcaraz was in attendance.
4. Announcements
a. Budget:  Ted Kadowaki; no report; instead presented some roadshow slide revisions
b. Enrollment:  David Dowell; no report  
5. Reports

a. 2012-13 University Budget, scenarios and possible actions and strategies – RPP Co-Chairs Provost Para and Vice President Mary Stephens; Time Certain – 1:10 pm
i. Ted Kadowaki showed some revisions to the PowerPoint budget road show presentation he provided at the last meeting.  His presentation included the planning scenario and elements that must be considered, as well as key unknowns. 
1. It is necessary to plan for significant reduction.
2. Tuition fee increases of $498 approved by Trustees go into effect in Fall 2012.
3. Aiming for approximately 27,400 student enrollment (2% over current target).
4. GPA changes to Cal Grants may result in fewer students receiving grants.
5. Fall enrollment decisions are nearing completion.
6. Two scenarios:  Scenario A: Nov. tax increase initiative succeeds, avoiding $200 million trigger cut – CSULB cut would be $11million, or Scenario B:  Nov. tax increase initiative fails and Trustees do not enact an additional tuition fee increase.  The CSULB cut would be $27 million.
ii. Mary Stephens and Don Para
1. Further tuition fee increases may not be a solution because it would take a 22% fee increase on top of the Fall 2012 increase to offset CSULB shortfall of $27m.  The Trustees would not likely support such an increase.
2. Our budget challenge is a longer-term problem most likely at least three years. 
3. Temporary funds are being exhausted.

4. In planning, we start with our mission, vision, and purpose; there is great concern about how the budget cuts negatively impact our key priorities.
5. Budget strategies include all funds budgeting; Long-term solutions include:  revamping business practices to fully use technology, improve usage of facilities, save on utilities, and gain efficiencies; and increasing instructional efficiencies may be unavoidable, given the depth of the problem.
6. There is now an anonymous budget suggestion box at http://csulb.edu/about/budgetcentral
7. Potential Actions to manage reductions.  

a. Mandate electronic processes for travel reimbursement, purchase orders, time reporting, procurement cards

b. Manage operating costs

c. Reduce in-person services and window hours

d. Schedule facility closures

e. Reduce assigned time

f. Reduce operating funds

g. Reduce research block grants

h. Use student excellence fund to shelter advising and other student services

i. Close admission to low graduation graduate programs

j. Convert department chairs to 10 month

k. Reduce TT hires for 2012-13

l. Consolidate departments/units administrative functions

m. Consolidate technology services and equipment

8. Potential negative consequences to students, faculty, and staff were highlighted, all of which negatively impact campus morale.
9. Annual budget process.  RPP has served campus well during prior difficult periods; one of the RPP goals is to keep the campus informed via roadshows, emails, etc.

10. Budget Outlook:

a. We are facing the greatest budget challenge ever for the campus and are concerned about the future of the university; however, we do not wish to retreat on our remarkable achievement.
b. Report on CSULB Research and External Support – AVP Yih; Time Certain 2:00 pm
i. Provided a handout indicating research grants and contracts for 2011-12. In comparison to prior years, research is going strong on campus.
ii. The research advisory committee was established with monthly meetings.
iii. The multidisciplinary research award was established, with five awards totally $65,403 for 2011.
iv. The ORSP was reorganized and moved to FO5.  There is an open house on Thursday, February 23 from 3-5pm.

v. Electronic software tools available include Cayuse and IRBNet to support pre-award grant process and human subject research applications, respectively.
vi. There is a scholarly writing institute, which involves a three-day intensive writing workshop, twice per year, with editors’ support.
vii. Grants Opportunities Search includes the Grants Resource Center, InfoEd search engine for faculty, Cayuse, which is a centralized location for grant opportunities, and Grants.Gov for federal agencies 

c. National and state trends in Higher Education and the CSULB Student Excellence Fund – President Alexander; Time Certain – 2:30 pm
i. November 2012 is an unknown; there are potentially three scenarios associated with tax initiatives.
ii. Governor’s proposal has an increased tax on millionaires and sales tax.

iii. Presidents will meet in March to discuss how best to go forward within the constraints. State University Grants (SUG) and graduate SUG will be discussed at this meeting.
iv. Presented a handout regarding California (CA) fiscal support for higher education. CA is spending less money on education ($5.78) than it did in 1963 ($5.84). CA in comparison to other states is about average where the state used to be above average in terms of spending on education. We are now 26th or 27th in the US where we used to be 8-9th.
v. Much may happen between now and the May revision.  We will have to prepare numbers scenarios.  
vi. Thirty-nine states cut higher education, fairly substantially, this past year.
vii. The Student Excellence Fund (fee).  Has offered graduate programs protection; money has gone into student health and wellness fund, EOP, disabled students services, and veteran services.  More resources have also been provided to the Student Health Center, as well as for sustainability, highly valued degree programs by College, temporary lecturer budget, advising, and scholarships.
6. Unfinished Business

a. Proposal for Educational Specialist Degree in School Psychology (Ends), Pupil Personnel Services Credential: School Psychology Option (PPS); Second Reading; Time certain 1:55 pm
i. The Educational Specialist Degree in School Psychology (Ends), Pupil Personnel Services Credential: School Psychology Option (PPS) was approved unanimously.
b. Examine the change in MPP positions and salaries in relation to changes in faculty and staff positions and salaries in the last six years – Discussion and possible resolution:  Update by Pat Kearney, et al. – no time.
c. URC subcommittee on Academic Affairs budget – Report and discussion: Update by Nicky Genovese, et al. – no time.
7. New Business – None
8. The meeting was adjourned at 3:05pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon R. Guthrie

